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www.hoofers.floridatrail.org          1-877-HIKE-FLA            www.floridatrail.org                                         

www.floridatrail.org The Happy Hoofers            

Chapter Encompasses 

Broward and Hendry 

Counties  

Florida Trail Association  

Mission Statement  

To develop, maintain, 

promote, and protect a 

continuous public hiking trail 

the length of the state of 

Florida, called the Florida 

National Scenic Trail, and 

other loop and side trails, 

together called the Florida 

Trail System; and to educate 

the public by teaching 

appreciation for and 

conservation of the natural 

beauty of F lorida; and to 

provide opportunities to hike 

and camp.  

Monthly Meetings  

Second Thursday of  

Every Month ï 7:30 P.M.  

Fern Forest Nature Center  

201 Lyons Road South  

Coconut Creek, FL 33063  

 

 

 

 

 

     Don't miss an exciting weekend 

     of activities and presentations 

     at the Florida FFA Leadership 

     Training Leadership Center in 

     Haines  City, Florida.  

     Clyde Butcher will be the 

     keynote speaker, known for his 

     photographic images of the 

     Everglades.  Other speakers 

     include John Molloy, Billy 

     Belleville, and Sandra Friend. 

     Programs include learning 

     about volunteerism and  

     its role in today's environ-

mental and conservation community, nature in schools and the outdoor 

classroom, Leave No Trace principals and learning games. 

Interested parties can register online at www.floridatrail.org or contact  

the Florida Trail office at 877-HIKE-FLA and a registration form will be 

provided to you.   

FLORIDA TRAIL DAYS &  

2010 ANNUAL CONFERENCE 

MARCH 26-28, 2010 

 

Printing By: 

Vogue Printing Services 

Tel: (954) 525-4433 

1032 NW 9th Avenue 

Ft. Lauderdale, Fl. 33311 

 

 

Florida Trail by Clyde Butcher 

Happy Hoofers Hoopla  

Florida Trail Association  
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                CHAPTER INFORMATION                 MEMBERSHIP  

CHAPTER OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

Chapter Chair    Kay Ferrara  (954) 609-4727 Email:kayferrara@bellsouth.net     

Vice Chair         Lynn Thompson  (954) 850-3668 Email: ma12thom@bellsouth.net 

Secretary          Vacant   *Lynn Thompson is Acting Secretary 

Treasurer          Deanna Filkins  (954) 771-4951 Email: dkfilkins@aol.com 

Chapter Council  

Representative:  Diana Fitzpatrick  (954) 675-4737 Email:fitzpatrickdi@gmail.com         

Alternative CC Rep: Clint  Pell  (863) 234-9056 Email: pellcd2@aol.com 

 

Activities         Esther Muram   (954) 658-8386    Email: itialusa@comcast.net 

Trails            David Denham   (305) 667-8643    Email:ddenham@mercymiami.org 

Public Relations  Karen Smith       (954) 263-8109    Email:ksmith623@bellsouth.net 

Programs             Bill Allison    (954) 781-2668    Email: suemattix@aol.com             

      Co-Chair        Allen Young       (954) 771-2179    Email: aly43@bellsouth.net 

Membership        Elizabeth Brown (954) 524-1245    Email: Libertb@aol.com 

Editor Hoopla     Anne OôMara   (954) 465-5613    Email: HooplaEd@hotmail.com 

Web Site           Larry Alesi   (561) 445-9251    Email: LarryA1049@yahoo.com 

 

CHAPTER COMMITTEES 

 

Membership as of 3/1/2010  

157 Memberships 221 Members 
 

Welcome new and returning members: 

Marc Diamanti   Maureen Cecil 

Robert Grosswald        Guy Edson 

Christine Lee        Joe Horn 

Susan Seale  Paul Summers 

Andrea Smith        Lori Barkus 

Dara Faerman          

Jean-Claude Vacher &  Janet Leasher 

 Alfred & Suzanne Griffin   

Dwight & Donna Weddington      

If your name is spelled incorrectly or omitted, 

we apologize. 

Please email corrections & change of address to: 

HooplaEd@hotmail.com and Florida Trail 

Association at:  fta@floridatrail.org  

or 1-877-445-3352 

                          PROGRAMS                                                           CHAIRôS CORNER 

  

March 11th Meeting 

With Nancy Dale 

 

 
                                                      Nancy Dale weaves interesting  

                                                      stories about the old Florida way            

                                                      of life.  Her style is part news  

                                                      report and part recounting of tales  

                                                      of those people who actually lived  

                                                      the pioneer way of  life in Florida. 

                                                      She has written several books and                

                                                      recently spoke at the Fisheating 

                                                      Creek Conference.  She will speak 

         on ñCracker Cowgirls and their  

                                                      life during the early cattle days. 

And the ñSuper C Constellation in the Everglades outside of Miami 

and itôs connection with the Florida Trail. 

 

 

April 8th Meeting with Joanne Williams 

Joanne Williams is a wild life and nature photographer.  She special- 

izes in photo tours throughout the world and will be presenting  a 

slide show and talking about filming in the wild. For more infor- 

mation go to joannewilliamsphoto.com. 

 

 

 

May 13th Meeting with Jodie Gless 

Jodie Gless works for FPL as an environmentalist and will speak on 

FPLôs wildlife related involvement with the crocodile and manatee 

populations. 

 

 

 

 

       Dear Happy Hoofers & Friends: 

        It is hard to believe that the 2009-

2           2010 season is winding down.                                                                                                                          

       The chapter has made many gains                           

       during the season - membership 

numbers are up, our bank account balance continues to 

grow, consistent attendance at chapter meetings, and 

many, many activities. 

This 2009-2010 season has been filled with lots of 

activities thanks to the great Activity Leaders. However, 

the activities will be winding down for the season.  There 

will be fewer activities in April and May as the 

temperature rises.  The last activity of 2009-2010 season 

will be the National Trails Day on June 5th.  This is a 

celebration of all outdoor activities throughout the 

country.  I hope to see you there. 

The Chapter elected its officers for the next two years.  I 

will be serving as Chair, Lynn Thompson as the Vice Chair 

(replacing Candy Retter who moved), and Deanna Filkins 

as Treasurer. Thank you Lynn and Deanna for your 

support in serving as officers.  

Lets get out there and enjoy the "great outdoors". 

Kay Ferrara 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

THU 

3/11 

Monthly Meeting Fern Forest Nature Center 

201 Lyons Rd. South, Coconut Creek At 7:30pm 

 

P/M/L 
Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

SUN 

3/14 

 

Section I day hike to Ivy Camp through dry 

cypress domes and hammocks.  

 3 miles south of I-75 (total 6 miles) 

 

P/M/M 
Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

SAT 

3/20 

Fern Forest Clean-up at Fern Forest Nature Center 

201 Lyons Rd. South, Coconut Creek 
P/M/L 

Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

SUN 

3/21 

Ocean to Lake Trail day hike from Route 710 to 

Riverbend and return - approximately 9 miles 
P/M/M 

Deanna Filkins 954-771-4951 
dkfilkins@aol.com 

Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 
kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

 

FRI-SAT-

SUN 

3/26-28 

 

Florida Trail Association State Conference 

Haines City, Florida 

www.floridatrail.org 

 

See web site for information.   

Join the fun, you donôt want to 

miss this! 

THU-FRI- 

SAT & SUN 

4/1-4 

Easter at Myakka State Park 

3 nights adventure including camping, cabin, 

hiking, canoeing, kayaking, biking activities 

 

P/M/M 

Elizabeth Brown 

954-294-88-38 
Libertb@aol.com 

THU 

4/8 
Monthly Meeting Fern Forest Nature Center 

201 Lyons Rd. South, Coconut Creek At 7:30pm 
 

P/M/L 
Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

SAT 

4/10 

Day Hike Big Cypress National Preserve 

6 mile loop to Carpenter Camp 

 

P/M/L 

Lynn and Mike Thompson 

954-850-3668 
ma12thom@bellsouth.net 

SAT 

4/17 

Day hike to Looneyville 

7 miles round trip 

 

 

P/M/L 

Elizabeth Brown 954-294-8838 
Libertb@aol.com 

David Denham 305-667-8643 
ddenham@mercymiami.org 

 

THU 

5/13 

Monthly Meeting Fern Forest Nature Center 

201 Lyons Rd. South, Coconut Creek @7:30 

(Last Chapter meeting for the season-no 

meetings in June, July, August)  

See you September 9, 2010 

P/M/L 
Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net 

SAT 

5/15 

Join us in the closing of the  

2009/2010 Activity Season 

TBA 

P/M/L 
Cate Kearns 954-802-1692 

hicate@comcast.net 

 

 

SAT 

6/5 

National Trails Day 

Introductory hike into Big Cypress National 

Preserve in Celebration of hiking trails throughout 

the U.S. ï a National event sponsored by the 

American Hiking Society 

 

 

P/M/L 

 

Kay Ferrara 954-609-4727 
kayferrara@bellsouth.net 
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HAPPY HOOFERS ACTIVITIES  
2009-2010 

Revised as of 3/1/2010 

Visit our Newsletter and Activities Online at ς www.hoofers.floridatrail.org 

 
  LEVEL CODE:   (P/M) Public & Members    (M) Members Only     (L) Leisure     (M) Moderate     (S) Strenuous 

     DATE                                                         ACTIVITY                             LEVEL                   LEADERS 

mailto:kayferrara@bellsouth.net
mailto:dkfilkins@aol.com
http://www.hoofers.floridatrail.org/


 
 
 
 

  
FULL MOON  BIKE RIDE AT SHARK VALLEY  

By: Cate Kearns 

 

 
The bike trip in Shark Valley was incredible. The 

rain had stopped earlier in the afternoon; 

everything was sparkling clean and you could still 

smell the rich wet earth..We were on the ride when  

the moon began its climb .  

The Wolf Moon rose.  So close to Earth, the moon 

rose sporting a deep rich orange color, then, 

changing to an icy yellow glow. Ribbons of clouds 

wrapped the moon as if  

a gift for all who looked. We traveled by moon 

glow. You could see the eyes of the gators watching 

us as we passes. Snakes squirmed off the road to 

get into the safety of the grasses. Trees were 

covered with wings of feathers, so white in the 

moons light.  The whisper of the tires was the only 

sound; for we were  all in awe of the night. 

 

 

                    OVERNIGHT HIKE INTO BIG CYPRESS PRESERVE 

                                                  By: Deanna Filkins 

 

 

Humble-Louisiana Land Exploration 

(Exxon) Discovery Well : Jay, Florida. 

Courtesy of the State library and Archives 

of Florida
 

²ŜƭƭΣ L Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǿŜƴǘ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 5ŀǾƛŘ 5ŜƴƘŀƳΩǎ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ ǘǊŜƪǎ ƛƴǘƻ  

The Big Cypress.  David is in the process of establishing a trail going  

From the Gulf to the Ocean through this area, so he willingly takes other 

Florida Trail members with him on his exploration.  Therefore, 

we got to wade through water, to bushwack, and to feel the thrill 

of being a part of this adventure. 

 
Some of our hike was along the Sunniland pipeline which is now defunct.  It 

is hard for me to believe that Florida had any oil wells. There were wells at 

Sunniland, Florida, and the crude oil was pumped through the pipeline to 

Port Everglades.  We found an exposed rusty pipeline about 4-5 inches in 

diameter.  Amazingly, there was still a Sunniland sign standing that stated we 

were on the pipe- ƭƛƴŜΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀ ǎƛƎƴ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άƴƻ ƘǳƴǘƛƴƎέ ŀƴŘ 

the bullet holes in the Sunniland sign proved no hunting just target practice. 

 
We also hiked along the road that led to the Collier Family Camp.  This part 

of the Preserve was owned by the Collier Family before it was exchanged 

with the Federal Government for the Indian School in Arizona.  

 All of us kept looking into all the waterholes to find an alligator for our hiker 

from Lichtenstein.  Martina Lechmann, a foreign student, wanted to see her 

first alligator, which we did after arriving back at our cars.  

It was a great hike with great people and has left me with great memories! 
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Full Moon Over Shark Valley.                                                          

Courtesy of South Florida National Parks Trust 

 

We are looking for a member to 

create a new logo for the Happy 

Hoofers.  If you have the time 

and talent to spiff  up our logo 

please contact Kay Ferrara at 

kayferrara@bellsouth.net  

http://www.floridamemory.com/PhotographicCollection/displayphoto.cfm?IMGURL=http://fpc.dos.state.fl.us/park_service/FPS1166.jpg&IMGTEXT=[Humble-Louisiana Land Exploration (Exxon) Discovery Well : Jay, Florida] [graphic]&IMGTITLE=FPS1166
mailto:kayferrara@bellsouth.net


 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

OCEAN TO LAKE HIKE  

Article and Photo by Lynn Thompson 

On the cold and blustery morning of February 13, 25 hikers were shuttled 

to the Lake Okeechobee Dike at Port Mayaca and gathered for pictures. 

Most of us were wondering just what had we gotten ourselves into. After 

the pictures, we were shuttled to a county park about three miles south at 

the edge of the dike where we began our hike in earnest.  Our first day was 

less than 8 miles, to a campsite in Dupuis.  The next day we hiked almost 

10 miles to Little Gofer campsite in Corbett.  The third day we hiked about 

12 miles to camp at J.W. Corbett Youth Camp and we were able to sleep in 

the cabins.  It was nice to get a shower and clean clothes!  A few hikers left 

the trail here and we picked up a few new ones too.  When I retired to the 

girl's cabin, I promptly fell asleep, glad to be inside. It went down to the 

upper 30s outside. On the fourth morning as I began to hike, I felt my feet 

revolting. I knew I had a couple small blisters, but I removed my boots to 

discover I had developed stone bruises on both my heels!  I knew I could 

no longer force my feet to carry me and the load. I called Bea Rogers, trail 

angel extraordinaire, and she agreed to pick me up.  I settled in to wait and 

watched the group of 20 hikers head on down the road, sorry I could not 

remain with them. 

 

Mike continued the trip, they spent two more nights on the trail. Over the 

next two days they hiked through the Sandhill Crane Natural Area and the 

Lucky Tract Natural Area. After camping at the Lucky Tract campsite on 

Tuesday night they then followed the trail through Riverbend Park and into 

Jonathan Dickson State Park for the final night on the trail. The weather 

remained cold at night, but was perfect hiking weather during the day. On 

the 18th, I met the gang at the Taste restaurant where everyone had 

lunch.  After a wonderful lunch, most of the hikers shed their backpacks 

into the shuttle vehicles, and they hiked the remaining 1.5 miles of the 63 

mile hike. They hiked along Bridge Road in Hobe Sound to dunk their feet 

in the Atlantic Ocean. Great friendships evolve when you hike with 

someone for a few days, so sadly we said our goodbyes. 

  

With the celebration complete, it was time to shuttle everyone back to 

their cars parked at Jonathan Dickenson.  It is a beautiful trail going 

through cypress swamp, pineland, prairies, scrub and sand. We listened to 

owls and coyotes at night, and saw tracks from coyote, turkey, and raccoon 

by day and we even had a barred owl watch us walk through a cypress 

swamp.  ItΩs a great hike for someone ready for some long distance 

backpacking! 
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TRAIL MAINTANANCE  
Article and Photos by Lynn Thompson 

 On December 4th Bill Allison, Allen Young, Mike Thompson and myself met South 

Florida Water Management District employees on the trail off CR835. We placed 10 sign 

posts along the trail North to Lake Okeechobee. These will enable FTA thru hikers to 

follow the trail. We will be meeting with South Florida Water Management District to 

determine where we may place more trail markers along the canals from the Indian 

Reservation up to CR835. 

 

 

Mike Thompson,  Bill Allison, Allan Young 

Photo by Lynn Thompson 

 

ARE YOU OUR NEXT SECRETARY??? 
Is preserving natural areas in Florida important to you?  Have you enjoyed a peaceful hike along the Florida Trail, 

away from the hustle and bustle of city life?  If you are looking for a way to support this Happy Hoofers Chapter and if 

you can attend our monthly meetings (none in the summer), please respond now!  The need is urgent!  In return you 

are likely to make new friends with whom to hike the Trail, keep us all informed, and have a voice in preserving 

Floridaôs wilderness.  Call Kay today, weôre waiting for you!  To volunteer or to nominate someone, please call Kay 

Ferrara, Chapter Chair at 954-609-4727 or kayferrara@bellsouth.net. The Secretary, an elected Officer of the Happy 

Hoofers Chapter of the FTA, is required to attend chapter meeting and to maintain the minutes. 

 

 

Thank you Dan Riefler 
It takes many people to support the chapter.  Many we see on a regular basis and others are behind the 

scene.  For approximately 10 years Dan Riefler, a member of the Florida Trail for 14 years, has been 

providing  support to the Happy Hoofers by mailing the Hoopla.  Before the Chapter went "green" and  

started emailing the Hoopla, Dan processed the newsletter as bulk mail.  Bulk mail is a tedious process.  

The newsletters (over 200 copies for each issue) needed to be folded, mailing labels attached, sorted by zip 

codes and personally delivered to the post office.  Dan THANK YOU for  your support and your dedication 

.to the Happy Hoofers. 
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Esther Muram's Photos - Pink Jeep February 2010 

 

 

 

Wild Florida oranges 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Wild Florida sour oranges 

Kay Ferrara looking for wild animals 

                              Basking in the sun 

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505469&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505478&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505480&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505477&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505470&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505483&id=1287565592
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?l=7b1e732d1c&pid=30505485&id=1287565592


 
 
 

 

JOIN TODAYéENJOY HIKING FLORIDAõS GREAT OUTDOORS! 

 

 

�)�O�R�U�L�G�D���7�U�D�L�O���$�V�V�R�F�L�D�W�L�R�Q���0�H�P�E�H�U�¶�V���&�R�G�H�����,���X�Q�G�H�U�V�W�D�Q�G���W�K�D�W���,���D�P���H�Q�W�L�W�O�H�G���W�R���D�O�O���U�L�J�K�W�V���D�Q�G���S�U�L�Y�L�O�H�J�H�V��
of a dues paying member, and that only members may hike the Trail across private property.  
When on the trail I agree to:  Protect wildlife; hike only on marked routes; not carry firearms; 
leave gates as found; use crossing on fences when possible; where permitted, keep fires small, 
then drench and obliterate; carry out all refuse; report all irregularities to property owners; pick 
up  after those who have gone before; leave only footprints.  I understand that hiking the trail is a 
privilege and that I do so at my own risk.   Neither the Association nor Landowners are in any way 
liable for any injury or accident I might sustain while hi king the Florida Trail.                                  

 
Name:            

Address;        

City;        

State: _____________________Zip:     

Country: ____________Email:     

Phone: Home: (____) _____-_________________ 

             Work: (____) _____-_________________ 

Family Membership: 

{ǇƻǳǎŜΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ       

Children Name:       

Number of Children (18 or younger)_________ 

 

___Individual $30       ___Family*     $35 

___Senior (65+)  $25        ___Student Fulltime (18-23) $25   

___Sustaining*    $50       ___Senior or Student Couple $30 

___Contributing * $100     ___Supporting* $250 

___Individual Life $600    ___Family Life *750 

*includes spouse & children 18 or younger 

___Membership cards requested 

Additional Contribution:    $  ______ 

Building Fund Contribution  $     

Total Enclosed:                      $  _____________  

Bill My _______MC _______Visa 

Account #    ____ 

Expiration Date:_____/______/___________ 

Cardholder Signature: 

 
Make Checks Payable to Florida Trail Association and mail to: 

Florida Trail Association, 5415 SW 13th Street, Gainesville, Florida  32608 

Telephone 1-877-445-3352  Fax: 352-378-4550 

Online for Membership at www.floridatrail.org 

 
 

                    

                     Florida Trails Association 

                     Happy Hoofers Chapter 

                     105  Royal Park Drive, #3G 

                     Oakland Park, Fl. 33309 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

   

                                                                

                                                               

U.S. 

First Class 

Postage 

 

 


